
Union continues campaign for changing time to 
be working time

 Switzerland 

The vpod/ssp public services union has been campaigning since last September for 
hospital workers who need to change into and out of their uniforms to have this 
changing time recognised as working time. In the latest development, the 
management of the Limmattal hospital in Zürich has refused to recognise changing 
time as such but has guaranteed one of two 15-minute break periods that it had not 
previously endorsed. In the meantime the vpod is busy using legal means to 
challenge other hospitals for unpaid wages for changing time.
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